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End of Year Newsletter July 2020
I cannot believe we are at the end of the school year.
It has, without a doubt, been one of the strangest 6 months I have ever known and I am sure you share my view that it has probably been one of the most challenging.

There have been highs and lows:

· The way that children, parents and staff have shown such resilience and responsibility has been amazing.

· The kitchen staff have not had a day off since we went into lockdown and have worked tirelessly to ensure the families at 4 different schools have access to good quality food everyday.

· Trying to home school with several children of different ages whilst holding down a job has been difficult for many.

· Trying to wake my teenage daughters before midday has been a personal challenge for my family!

· Trying to make sense of the Government guidance, which changes on a daily basis, has been my other personal nightmare. 
Thank you to everybody for your patience and kind words of support.
I really feel for the Year 6s. There is so much work that we look forward to doing with them to celebrate their Years with us and we have simply not been able to do that. They have missed the opportunity to say goodbye to their friends properly and they have missed taking their SATs and showing off just how amazing they have become.

Everybody at Norbriggs will miss them and wishes them, and yourselves, the greatest of luck and good fortune in the next stage of their lives.

School has been open throughout lockdown and it has been a very interesting time. We were lucky enough to have fabulous weather for the first 6 weeks and we were able to get outside. We made art, played games, built sculptures, gardened, made barefoot walks, flew kites and had the most fabulous time. 

The staff have worked tirelessly and decorated the whole building. The school looks clean and fresh and we have kept the skip company in business!
Gradually, as the virus has become more under control we have seen more children coming back to school and it really has been a delight to see them again.

I am looking forward to September when we will see all of the children again.

September will bring new challenges. We have worked through our risk assessments and made the building and our routines as safe as possible to minimise the spread of the virus.
I will share these plans with you next week by putting all of our documents on the website and sending you a text when I have done it. I fully expect the guidance to change in the next 6 weeks and there is a very strong chance that what ever I tell you now will be different to September so I will update you the week before we come back with any changes.
We will also be moving to mixed ability classes as opposed to single Year group classes which will be very different for all of us. I have spoken to many parents and taken on board their concerns and, to the best of our ability, we have tried to put measures in place to ensure the children are happy and confident when they return to school. I have put a lot of thought into the logistical organisation so that children will still have lots of opportunities to see their friends everyday. 
What I think we all need to do now is to put school on the back burner and give ourselves a break. Put the home schooling on hold and return to your role as an amazing parent. All the children will have slipped back in their learning and it will be our job in September to support them in catching up.
Possibly our biggest challenge will be getting up early every morning, getting ready and going to school every day. It will be a long return to normal and we intend to take slow and steady steps, offering support where needed, to ensure everyone feels safe and confident to return to school.

I wish you all a very happy and safe Summer. I thank you all for your continued support and look forward to seeing everybody in September.
Thank you

P. Scragg

Head Teacher

Reminders

· Dinner Money

Dinner money is £2.20 per day, £11 per week. Please put this in an envelope with your child’s name on and send it into school on a Monday. If a debt is built up you will be asked to provide sandwiches for your child until the debt is cleared.
· Update Forms and Home / School Agreement

These will be sent out in September. Please could you fill these in and return them to school as
soon as possible. Please sign and return them even if there are no changes so that we have the
latest contact details and medical information for your children. Before you return them can

you check that the email address we have for you is the one that you use most often. If we

have another lockdown we will be using email to contact parents and send out key information.
· Uniform

Children will be expected to wear school uniform in September. This includes sensible shoes in a formal colour, not trainers, sparkly shoes or high heels. 
Please can you write your child’s name in all clothing.
No rings, bracelets or necklaces and only one stud in each ear.
No rucksacks, we do not have the space to store them and under current guidance we need to minimise the amount of items being passed from home to school to home again.

· PE Kit

All children will need a PE kit which is to be kept in school. Black shorts, white t-shirt, black pumps. All

named in a drawstring bag, also with the child’s name on it.
· Water Bottles and Lunch Boxes

Again could these be named and taken home every day to wash.

· Book Bags

Children will be asked to bring their book bag in on Thursday only. We will put new books in for the children to take home on Monday. This is to reduce the amount of items that are passed between home and school. Book bags need to be flat so that they fit in children’s drawers, again, no rucksacks.
· Bikes and Scooters

Children can ride bikes and scooters to school but they will need to have a permit which they can get from their class teacher. Ideally they should wear a helmet. They must walk their bike or scooter at all times when they are on school property. All bikes and scooters are to be stored in the bike park on the playground, not by the front entrance.
· Breakfast Club

We will not be running breakfast club to begin with. I realise this will inconvenience some working parents and I apologise for that. There will be changes in September that we must all get used to and it is essential that we establish these new routines to ensure the safety of all who come on site. 

We will be offering breakfast to all children in class everyday, free of charge.
· Penalty for Low Attendance

The Government has reintroduced penalty notices for September. In order for the children to catch up any learning that they may have missed it is vital that they come to school on time every day. This is going to be a challenge for many children who may have become used to staying in bed a little later or living life at a more relaxed pace. 

We will support you in any way we can to get the children back into a routine.

Just to remind you, I am not allowed to authorise a holiday in term time for any reason and if you take your children out I have a duty to notify the Local Authority, who will issue a penalty notice.

Term Dates
· Autumn 2020
· Wednesday 2nd September 2020  
INSET Day, no children

· Thursday 3rd September 2020  

Children back to school 

· Friday 23rd October 2020


School finishes for half term

· Monday 2nd November 2020

Children back to school

· Friday 18th December 2020

School finishes for Christmas

· Spring 2021
· Monday 4th January 2021


Children back to school
· Friday 12th February 2021

School finishes for half term

· Monday 22nd February 2021

Children back to school

· Thursday 1st April 2021


School finishes for Easter

· Summer 2021
· Monday 19th April



Children back to school

· Monday 3rd May 2021


May Day – school closed

· Friday 28th May 2021


School finishes for half term

· Monday 7th June 2021


Children back to school

· Thursday 22nd July 2021


School finishes for the Summer

· Autumn 2021
· Thursday 2nd September 2021

INSET Day, no children

· Friday 3rd September 2021

INSET Day, no children

· Monday 6th September 2021

Children back to school
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